SVHOA Board Meeting 

Notes

Meeting Date: January 6, 2004

Attendees:


Graham Dyck


Dick Lowe


David McEntee


John Lawton

Agenda Items

1. Planning for SV HOA Annual General Meeting (AGM)

Date: February 26, 2004

Time: 6:45 to 9:00 PM

Location: Scroggs School multipurpose room

Facilitator: David McEntee

Agenda to include:

· Registration / review agenda (David)

· Acknowledge neighbors who have made significant contributions (David)

· Mayor Foy – Address and Q&A

· 2003 Key accomplishments review (Graham)

· 2003 Financial results (Mark)

· Nomination & Vote for open positions on the Board 

· Discussion of ARB (Graham)

· Traffic calming proposal (David)

· Adjourn

Action items

· HRW to prepare AGM notification letter to be mailed to homeowners.  Letter to include an outline of the agenda, list of board candidates and a proxy.  In addition, the letter will indicate that additional candidates can be nominated from the floor.

· Graham to confirm meeting date with Mayor Foy

· HRW to confirm the meeting date with Scroggs School.

· HRW to provide projector

· Graham to provide lap top for slides

2. Candidate nominations for the SV HOA Board

In accordance with covenants, the nominating committee will recommend Nancy Morton and Tom Hanlon for election to the SV HOA Board. (In 2003 the nominating committee was staffed by SV HOA Board members.)

At the AGM there can nominations from the floor.

3. 2004 Nomination Committee

In accordance with covenants, members for the 2004 nominate committee.  Persons who will be asked to be on the committee are Joe Cole, Nancy Morton, Ton Hanlon, and David McEntee.  Note that covenants do not specify whether a nominating committee member should also be a board member or not.

4. Town home management company RFP

HRW to mail Raps to selected vendors.

Dick Lowe to serve as primary contact to receive proposals.

5. Master Association Meeting

Master Association meeting planned for January 15.  SVHOA to propose covenant amendments to allow each sub association to form its own Architectural Review Board (ARB) and to require other sub association pay Master Association dues directly to SVHOA.  Currently the covenants specify that the ARB is a committee appointed by the Master Association Board and consist of a member from each sub association.  However, the Master Association Board is not active and so can not appoint members to the ARB.  Additionally, the vast majority of architectural requests are from detached homes.  Neighbors from condo and commercial sub associations have limited interest in reviewing detached homeowners architectural requests.

6. Town home assessments for 2004

If town home groups want to change 2004 assessments by more than 15% each town home group must hold a meeting at which there is a 2/3 majority vote in-person or by proxy of a quorum of members.  Then the SVHOA board must approve the increase.  It is anticipated that the SVTC will facilitate votes and communicate to the SVHOA Board prior to the Board’s February 18 meeting.  If there is an increase in dues up to 15% no vote is required.  The Board can make this change; however, the Board would like to hear from neighbors that they wish for an increase.

John Lawton reiterated Hr.’s willingness to help facilitate the meetings and votes.

HRW has proposed that townhouse dues be billed on a monthly basis.

